



Conservation Commission 65 East Main Street, Avon, MA 02322

Kevin Mooney, Chairperson Christopher Canducci, Member Edward J Mekjian, Vice Chairperson John J Costa, Member

April 8, 2021

Members Present: Kevin Mooney, Edward Mekjian, and John Costa.

Absent: Christopher Canducci

Others Present: Kya Murray, Recording Secretary; Peter Lyons, Steve K, Brian Martin, and

Liam Fitzgerald

Mr. Mooney opened the meeting at 7:00 pm

Mr. Mooney announced that the meeting is being recorded by Zoom. Roll call was taken with those present.

Chairman Mooney announced that pursuit to government Baker's order March 12, 2020 suspending certain provisions of the opening meeting lot GL 38 S 18 in the Governor's March 15, 2020 order imposing a strict limitations of the number of people that may gather in one place this meeting of the board selectman is being conducted via remote participation, No in person attendance of members of the public was permitted but every effort was made to ensure that the public COVID adequately access the proceeding as provided in order Chairman Mooney reminded the viewing audience that person who would like to view the meeting in progress may do so by joining the Zoom link for the videoconference.

Approval of Minutes

Mr.Costa made a motion, Mr.Mekjian seconded to approve the minutes: March 11,2021. Roll call: Mr. Mooney voted aye; Mr.Mekjian voted aye; Mr.Costa voted aye. Motion carries.

Keolis

A letter is being drafted to be sent out to DEP and everyone on the commission will be CC on the email before it is sent out to ensure all concerns are addressed.

Collins Engineering

Peter Lyons from Collins engineering propose to do a repair on 67 freeman street the last house on the right. The house is on a major slope that is in front of the wetlands. Want to move the new septic system west to accommodate the major slope. There was no approval on the project from board of health. Wanted the commissions input before moving forward with the project. The standard procedures making sure the work site is clean and anything that falls into the road cleaned up immediately.

Central Street

The town received a million dollar grant to add a the sidewalk, and bike lane and renovate Central St. Some of the roads will become narrow but will stick to the 11ft travel lanes. The sidewalk and bike lanes can be shared if need be. TL Edwards is the contractor working on this project has reached out to the police offices, the fire department, ambulance and other surrounding towns to advise of potential make any detours during construction.

Adjournment

There was no motion or vote to end the meeting.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:40

Chairperson —